LIQUOR CONTROL BOARD
Present: 

Commissioner Dave Piepkorn



Kay Schwarzwalter





John Stibbe



Robert Nelson 
Absent:

Lydia Tackett

March 21, 2023

Meeting called to order at 2:30 pm.

1. Approve minutes of the February 15, 2023 regular meeting. 
Moved   Stibbe

Second  Schwarzwalter

Passed Unanimously 

2. Review Liquor Applications – 
a. Kjerbeersten, LLC d/b/a 19th Hole at Rose Creek to be located at 1500 Rose Creek Parkway – Class FA-Golf – transfer from Living the Dream d/b/a Legends Sprague presented, No items of concern with background check. Motion has been made previously to change FA-Golf licenses to Seasonal. Must follow all the rules that a year round licensee has to follow. 
Moved  Nelson

Second  Stibbe

Passed Unanimously 

b. Spaghetti Western, LLC d/b/a Spaghetti Western to be located at 524 Broadway – Class GH Sprague presented beer/wine/no bar must have 50% food sales. No items of concern with background check. Self reported DUI from 2010. 
Moved  Stibbe

Second  Schwarzwalter

Passed  Unanimously 

3. Police Department Monthly Report

a. General Report (distributed via email) Chief Zibolski presented. 
Meeting with District 64 owners was very productive. Chief Zibolski stated that the ID Scanner could be moved to the door, they will purchase a second scanner to have at the door as well. Chief Zibolski feels they have a very good operation, they wand people as they come through the door. Schwarzwalter asked about the overcapacity issue, Chief Zibolski stated that they do have a counter and keep track of the number of people coming and going. 

b. Windbreak (POSTPONE UNTIL APRIL 19 2023) – consider violation of Fargo Municipal Code 25-1512 (b) (6) – conducting business in a manner which results in, encourages or is conducive to creation of disturbances of the peace or disorderly conduct
4. Other Items
a. Other – Jon Vanette would like to address the Liquor Board regarding pedal pubs (Mr. Vanette has decided not to speak) Sprague stated that Vanette requested a pedal pub in 2010. Correspondence showed that this was not allowed in State Law, so it was not approved. Vanette would like to be in discussions regarding input on the Ordinance change. Piepkorn mentioned that the circumstances were different because they wanted a liquor license. Sprague stated that change is going through legislature. 
b. Pho Delicious would like to discuss a compliance failure Sprague stated that Henry would like to address the Commission in regards to this fine and possibly have it waived. Henry did go to Municipal Court and had the fine for the server dismissed and did not realize there was also an administrative fine. Henry stated that what happened was a high school server took the order and told Henry what they wanted, Henry brought the beverage to the table and assumed it was for the older person and placed the alcohol in front of that person and then returned to the kitchen. Fine is $500 for first failure. Piepkorn asked Sprague how their history as far as server training or other issues, Sprague said they have a good history. Schwarzwalter asked how it will be prevented going forward, Henry will ask for ID when he brings the beverage to the table. 

Motion to waive Stibbe. 

Second Nelson

Passed Unanimously.

Meeting Adjourned at 2:51 pm. 

